School 25 Newsletter - September 2016



Two New Teachers





Michele Cope

Kelly Ottmar

Mrs. Cope told us the following about herself: She has been teaching for 9 years. She was at School #3 and Mary Cariola before this. She has a daughter 12 and a son who is 9 years old. She likes to cook and work out. An interesting fact about her is she teaches ballet classes.

Mrs Ottmar told us she has also been teaching for 9 years. She was at School #22. She has a son, a daughter and a fiance. In her free time she likes to hang out with her kids and walk the dog. An interesting fact that she told us is that she writes with her left hand but does everything else with her right hand.

Interviews by Chyna

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS

SAVE THE DATE October 11th from 5:00-6:00PM

Hispanic Heritage Celebration - Parent Teacher Conferences - Curriculum Night

DID YOU KNOW?

School No. 25 had a 7% jump in attendance for the 2015-16 school year which was the highest in the RCSD - way to go - lets keep it up this year!

Two new students





Juan Rivas

Brandi Davis

We spoke to these new 6th graders. They are both in Mrs. Campbell's class and this is what they told us:

Juan came from #9 School, his favorite subject is writing. He likes to play tag and spend time with his family when he is not in school. He also likes to climb trees.

Brandi went to School #45 last year and her favorite subject is math. She likes to do cheerleading, read and go shopping when she is not in school. Her favorite sport is football.

Interviews by Jayla, T'erra and Imani

THINK



Who is your favorite character in a book? We are going to have an election to demonstrate how voting works. Stay tuned for details.

School 25 Newsletter - continued

GARDENING AGAIN- PREPARING FOR FALL

Several students helped out in the garden last week with, Mrs. Daitz, Mrs. Heyl and Mr. Chaize. We asked the students what they did to help.

Chyna said that she pulled weeds, watered the plants and planted some kale.

She said that it was fun but the best part of the afternoon was the snacks!

Pedro and Jayla Lebron, besides pulling weeds, helped Mr. Chaize and Mrs. Heyl put together the raised beds that we will use for planting some other vegetables and flowers.

Janessa and Annaliese Melendez also helped pull weeds and clear the way for garden beds. Janessa said it was fun because they were with their friends and helping to bring things to the garden.

5TH GRADERS -FIELD STUDY IN ELLISON PARK

Here are some comments from the 5th graders: "The field trip was interesting because I got to see animal skins and different kinds of leaves. Also we got to make pinecone necklaces." Lilly Adrian said that they learned about mammals including beavers, squirrels and skunks.

James said that they learned about Native Americans and how they hunted deer but they didn't like to waste anything. They used the fur for clothing and the deer horns for knives.













